
The rise of automobile ownership and road 
improvements led to a gradual decline in steam-
ship travel. The West Michigan Pike, established 
in 1911, was an automobile touring route that 
connected Chicago to Mackinaw City. The Pike 
traveled through Saugatuck and other lakeshore 
communities once serviced by steamships; today 
we recognize the Pike by another name, US-31. 

In the late 1800s, summer visitors often arrived 
in town not by road, but instead by Great Lakes 
passenger ships. These large boats powered by 
steam engines connected big cities like Chicago, 
Milwaukee, and Detroit with smaller ports, like 
Holland, Saugatuck, and South Haven. 

Saugatuck’s beautiful scenery, refreshing water-
ways, and picturesque beaches attracted those 
looking to escape crowded industrial cities. The 
many resorts and entertainment venues such as 
the Big Pavilion drew tourists to Saugatuck. 

Saugatuck was one of several popular steamship 
destinations along the lakeshore. Lines such as  
the Georgian Bay Line and the Michigan Fruit  
Line had regular routes connecting Saugatuck  
and other lakeshore communities to Chicago. 

The same steamships that transported tourists 
also transported products from Saugatuck’s other 
major industries. Ships that began their careers 
carrying lumber were later adapted to transport 
people and fruit — sometimes at the same time! 
All of Saugatuck’s industries benefited from its 
proximity to the waterways. 
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